
Academic Foundations Committee 
Minutes 

 
February 24, 2009 

 
 
Present: Oliver Chen Kurt Toenjes 
 Mark Hardt Dan Lennon 
 Richard Pierce Jane Howell 
 Lorrie Steerey 
 
Absent: Jay Shaw 
 Diane Duin – ex-officio Tasneem Khaleel – ex-officio 
 Gary Young – ex-officio Mary Susan Fishbaugh – ex-officio 
 Karen Heikel – ex-officio John Cech – ex-officio 
 D’Ann Campbell – ex-officio Stacy Klippenstein – ex-officio 
 
Presiding: Mark Hardt, Chairperson 
 

 
 
The meeting was called to order at 3:40 p.m. in 
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be better.  It was also suggested that across all sections of the same course, the instructors 
could agree on the same assessment tools, but this gets into issues of academic freedom. 
 
Dr. Steerey noted that she is going to have one of her student aides do some research on 
how other institutions are assessing, since almost all colleges and universities must do it now. 
 
It was cited that the AFC has discussed and resolved to use major capstone courses for an 
upper level Academic Foundations assessment, since students should be able to prove they 
have used their Academic Foundations skills in a capstone project. 
 
It was noted that there have been some technical difficulties with the assessment database.  
Some instructors have entered all their data, only to get an error message.  Is it being stored 
or not?  Someone from IT will be asked to the next meeting. 
 
Dr. Steerey noted that she has the list of all the Academic Foundations instructors who have 
not entered their assessment data, which she received from the Provost.  It was cited that 
with the Provost’s permission, this list should be distributed to the department chairs and 
the AFC members. 
 
It was stated that the simplest way to get faculty to input assessment data is to link it to 
grades.  There would be two separate databases for assessment data and grades.  A faculty 
member teaching Academic Foundations would be required to input Academic Foundations 
assessment data before they can enter grades.  The faculty would be locked out of the grade 
database until the Academic Foundations data entry is complete.  This idea will be discussed 
with IT to see if it’s possible. 
 
II. MINUTES 
 
The minutes of January 20 were accepted as presented. 
 
 
The 


